City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Board of Public Works

Municipal Building: in the Council Room/Hwy 13 north by Business Park area
Tuesday January 30, 2007      
12:00 Noon                                             
Mayor: Jeffrey V. Fahl

Committee members:  Linda Johnson, Charles Peterson and Dorothy Hanish

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba

Clerk/Treasurer: Mary M. Willett
City Attorney:  Bruce Marshall

City Engineering:  Ayres Associates; John Iverson
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.
This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.
1. Call to order

2. Roll Call

3. Wisconsin DOT representative Mark Ratty will present information regarding the possibilities of interchanges for the North Business Park and State Highway 13.

4. Committee may commute to the North Business Park and Highway 13 to continue the meeting

5. Meeting may continue back at City Hall

6. Adjournment

Meeting Minutes

Board of Public Works

January 30, 2008

Chair Linda Johnson called the special meeting of the Board of Public Works to order at noon.  In addition to Chair Johnson, also present at the meeting were committee members Chuck Peterson and Dorothy Hanish, Terry Staroba, John Iverson, Mike Stoffel, Bruce Marshall, Mark Ratty, Brian Gaver, Brenda Schoenfeld, and Mary Willett.
Mark Ratty from WI DOT explained that the new Highway 13 direct access to the Phillips’ North Business Park must come in line with the WI DOT standards.  Mr. Ratty said that the largest obstacles to overcome will be the reasonable alternate access and the spacing standard.
Bruce Marshall stated that the current access is a poor access for the park.  Price County Safety Committee receives complaints every month.

55 mph speed limit may have to be reanalyzed if a new access is realized – there needs to be 8 seconds – 600’ each side.  The minimum on any road is 500’.  For principal arterials it is 1,000 between access points.

The WI DOT employees present will check out the small study on traffic on Highway 13 through Phillips, and also check on the average daily traffic. Highway 13 is statutorily controlled by the Wisconsin DOT.  They will work with the City to help find reasonable alternative access.

WI DOT personnel left at 1:01 p.m.

Others present reconvened on foot out at the site proposed for an access, to further figure out what the City’s responsibility to move this forward will be.

The group reconvened back at City Hall at 3:05 p.m.

Peterson/Hanish motioned to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

Mary M. Willett
City Clerk-Treasurer
